Economic Development SPC Meeting 7TH April 2011

Report
Attended

	Cllr E Tuffy
	Mr F Nevin – Director

	Cllr G O Connell
	Mr C Ryan – Senior Planner

	Cllr C Jones
	Mr T Shanahan – Administrative Officer

	Cllr T Gilligan
	

	Cllr E Coburn
	

	Cllr M Devine
	

	Cllr C King
	

	Cllr B Bonner
	

	Mr S Giblin
	

	M G Robinson
	

	Mr N Durkan
	


Apologies:  Mr John Kearns, Mr Donie Anderson
	Headed Item 1
Confirmation and Re-affirmation of Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of Economic Development SPC of 9th February 2011 were proposed by Cllr E.Tuffy and seconded by Cllr Guss O Connell.



	Headed Item 2
Report on joint meeting of Transport/Economic Development SPCs on 29th March
A report on the joint meeting of the Transport/Economic Development SPCs which occurred on 29th March 2011 was presented by the Director, Mr. Frank Nevin and noted by the members.

	

	Headed Item 3 
Update on business support programme
Frank Nevin made a presentation to the SPC of details of business supports and initiatives of the Council which had previously been delivered to a workshop of elected members on Improving Business Competitiveness on 4th April 2011. 
Questions and contributions followed from Cllrs E.Tuffy, E.Coburn and Mr Garret Robinson and Mr. Neil Durkan.

Frank Nevin responded to the questions and also advised members of the appointment of Ms Andrea Carroll as a programme manager for the business supports agenda outlined and that it was hoped that Ms Carroll would be introduced to members and make a presentation to the next SPC meeting scheduled for 18th May 2011.

	

	Headed Item 4 

Update on Working Groups.
Mr. F. Nevin presented reports on the two working groups established, the Traditional Urban Centres Group and the Economic Policy Group. 

Mr Nevin suggested that the Urban Centres Group future agenda could focus on the opportunities presented by the Creative Village initiative and also to consider the views set out at the January workshop of the Urban Centres working group.
It was suggested  that the future agenda of the Economic Policy group could be the items outlined in the business supports presentation under Item 3 but that in the immediacy a meeting could be scheduled prior to the next SPC meeting on 18th May to address the motion submitted by Mr Neil Durkan below;

 “That the Economic Development & Planning SPC requires the local authority to initiate an immediate review of the Development Contribution Scheme 2010-2017 under S48 and S49 of the Planning & Development Act, and to adjust the development contribution rates appropriately in line with changed market values. In the interest of stimulating economic activity in the County.”

Questions and contributions followed from Cllrs E.Tuffy, G’ O Connell, T.Gilligan, C.Jones and from Mr Garrett Robinson and Mr. Neil Durkan.
Dates of April 28th for meetings of the Urban Centres Group and May 5th for the Economic Policy Group were agreed by members*.
*(These dates were subsequently swapped for operational reasons).

It was also agreed that all SPC members be invited to join the groups and to the meetings scheduled above.

	

	Headed Item 5 

Report on Fair-trade Town Status
Due to pressure of time the Chairman Councillor Eamon Tuffy referred the remaining item on the Agenda to the next meeting of the SPC.

The meeting ended at   7.25 pm

	AOB


